TELECONFERENCE NOTES

01-02-2010

1. Strategic Planning meeting: Geneva 26-28 January
The group shared their impressions and thoughts about the results of the strategy meeting last week in Geneva. They agreed they thought the meeting was very productive. A lot of important decisions were made. Key issues were setting the boundaries of the UN-REDD Programme and determining how our partnership with the WB should evolve, recognizing the need to move beyond the Brown and SG/WB letters that came out before COP-15.

The group summarized other decisions made during the meeting, including:

1. What is UN-REDD? Meeting introduced “Tier 2” activities to be part of the Programme to create more flexible flows of funding. It was underscored that Tier 2 activites would in no way undermine the main MDTF as the major fund manager.

2. Goals and Work Areas: It was decided that the Programme Strategy would cover 2010-2015. It would put emphasis on national readiness strategies and the importance of delivery concrete results at the national level. It would seek to secure $750 million in funding over the next five years in order to reach the goal of adding more countries to the Programme.

3. Partnerships: The group decided it would proactively seek to evolve its relationship with the WB. The Secretariat was empowered by all three agencies to take the lead on this front, in close consultation with all the agencies as the process moved forward. The meeting also decided that the Programme should strengthen relationships with the UNFCCC, UNFF and GEF Secretariats.

4. Review of the Programme: The group decided to undertake  a review of the entire Programme so far which would be completed by June 2010. 

FAO colleagues on the call asked if and how the PB will have a say in this process in evolving UN-REDD’s partnership with the WB and emphasised that “Tier 2” activities are also part of the UN-REDD Programme. Tiina clarified that the proposal on cooperation with WB  would be submitted to the PB for consideration.  

UNEP colleagues emphasized that agencies should have on -going input in the process of evolving the relationship between the UN-REDD Programme and the World Bank.

FAO colleagues suggested that a review of the Programme might not be a good exercise right now, considering that so many things are in flux right now and five months is not enough time to turn the report around. Yemi responded that UNEP strongly promoted the review during the meetings because this is something that Norway will likely ask for at some point, and the idea was to be ready for that anticipated request. The decision on the timing of the review will need to be taken by the Coordination Group.

2. Tanzania National Programme

Yemi briefed the call… Norway has informed us that they have terminated bi-lateral assistance to the Ministry of Natural Resources and Tourism due to allegations of corruption. Norway has requested that Tanzania repay the missing funds. We are informed that we should not transfer any funds to MNRT or its departments until the matter has been resolved. We can continue with technical cooperation as long as no fund transfers are involved. DSA for workshops can be paid to all national participants to workshops. A formal letter from Norway will be sent to UN-REDD. 

Once we receive a formal letter we will review and discuss implications for the Programme.

Peter Holmgren stated that FAO and Norway are participating in an MRV workshop in Tanzania this week. 

Yemi flagged the possible media implications of being there, and the need to manage this properly and correct the facts. 

Yemi confirmed that in an effort to set the facts straight, UN-REDD would formulate a response to a Development Today article linking the UN-REDD Programme to corruption in Tanzania.

UNEP colleagues suggested that it would not be advisable for Norway to put a formal letter out on this, suggesting it would show that donors are dictating the a UN programme and essentially calling the shots. Instead, the situation should be dealt with under the radar. Yemi responded that UN-REDD cannot really stop Norway from writing a letter if they want to, and that we are always in a position to work with other service providers, instead of the ministry, to get the job done.

Peter suggested we be careful about using service providers who might have ties inside the ministry.

Yemi reconfirmed that we would get Norway’s letter and go from there.

3. PB Meeting

A draft agenda of the Policy Board meeting in March was discussed and revised during the strategy meeting last week. This draft would be sent out to everyone in the next couple of days. 

Clea is looking into more innovative and interactive ways of sharing information and lessons at the national level at the PB. UNEP raised the point that this kind of activity is not part of the TOR of the policy board. Tiina responded that they will try to incorporate this activity the most efficient way possible.

Thought also needs to be given to how to present the new Tier 1 and Tier 2 approaches and evolving the cooperation with the WB.  

We have eight new countries requesting to join the Programme in addition to the five that joined as observers in October. A letter to the co-chiars has already been sent on this matter and we’re waiting for a response from that.

On the subject of whether or not to cover costs for observers to participate, Clea suggested it would be an important opportunity to gain political support for the Programme to have these countries there but that many of them would not be able to afford to come without help.

Tiina asked if UNEP could pay these costs. UNEP expressed concern at setting a precedent to pay for an ever-increasing number of observers to the policy board meetings. Clea suggested that one option would be to pay this time as a one-off, but be very clear that going forward, we’d need to set out a policy for who we pay for.

Yemi said he spoke to Tim Kasten about this and showed him the budget for bringing in these observers. Yemi said Tim Kasten agreed to proceed to invite them, but that the decision should be made this week on whether or not to pay for them.

Outcome: The Programme has to look into this and decide this week.

WRT the field trip the day before the policy board, Julie said she’d have a note out this week, for discussion on next week’s call.

4. Events in 2010

Reem reminded everyone who has not done so to please take the time in the coming week to comment on which events UN-REDD should have a presence at this year, stressing the importance of identifying and planning our involvement in events that are strategic for the Programme.  All events are posted on the workspace. 

Reem flagged a number of events happening in the next two months, and asked that the group tell us which ones UN-REDD should be involved in. 

